
Commanderõs Corner 

April - June 2017 

AMERICAN LEGION PONY EXPRESS POST 359 
2414 SOUTH 4TH STREET 

SAINT JOSEPH, MO 64501 -  3718 

TABLE  
OF  

CONTENTS  

 
PAGE ONE -  
Commanderõs  

Comments 
 
 

PAGE TWO -  
Officerõs Notes 

 
 

PAGE THREE- 
Calendar and  
Special Events 

 
 

PAGES FOUR, FIVE, 
SIX AND SEVEN -  

News from  
National/

Department 
and 

Special  
Notices 

 
PAGE EIGHT - 

Post, Auxiliary, and 
Squadron  

Officer Rosters 

I hope that everyone had a great holiday and New Year.  2017 again has 
high hopes for each one of us here at Post 359.  We continue to be in the 
black at the restaurant and only few changes are needed to keep us profit-
able.  When I use the word profitable, it is only used in the context to show 
that we are being productive and are allowing the money we have made to 
go to programs and community charities.  As a not-for-profit, we are re-
quired to zero out at the end of the financial year.  In 2017, we will be 
sending 7 more boys to Boys State again this year and could have sent 
more. This is part of that giving back.  I would like to throw out a challenge 
to send 10 or more next year.  It is such a great learning experience for the 
youth and quite beneficial in college enrolment.  
 
I was informed by Marti Barnes, Post Auxiliary, that a community member 
is applying for a grant to allow youth to assist veterans with any minor 
yard help.  Yardwork, small construction stuff or window washing.  If you know of veterans needing assis-
tance, call the Post and get their names on a list.  I will have The Adjutant maintain the list of veterans should 
the grant be approved. 
 
If you are getting this News Letter, you have paid your dues of 2017 and are enjoying all the benefits from 
you post. Donõt forget your 10% discount at the restaurant.  Post #359 has many members who have not 
paid up for this year, and if you have veteran friends who are talking about, or have dropped out, give 
them one last push to get their dues in.  The Post needs the funding to assist in it over all success. 
 
We had an issue come up at the Post about the restroom usage.  When we opened our doors for business in 
2015 we had considered making both bathrooms òfamilyó bathrooms.  We continue to see a more male 
customer base and therefore have continued to utilize the womenõs bathroom for both men and women.  This 
only occurs on a minimal basis when women are in a large minority.  With nearly a 9:1 ration of men to 
women, it only makes sense to utilize the bathrooms in this manner.  I have instructed Blake Kepner to make 
sure the ladies room is always spotless.  Women will always have the priority for its use.  About bathrooms, 
you probably have seen the òNo Tobaccoó signs at the Post.  This had to be initiated due to one or two 
members chewing tobacco and spitting all over the menõs room. It is a very disgusting habit that will not be 
tolerated at our home. 
 
Finally, we continue to struggle with getting a quorum at Executive Meetings and Regular Meetings.  With 
this problem in mind, I will be proposing a òBy-Lawó change, on Article III, Section I & Article VIII, Section 4.  
In both Articles, I am going to make the proposal of an additional qualifier that states, òIf important Post 
#359 business needs to be addressed, the Commander will have the option to waive the quorum require-
ment and have both and Executive and Regular Meeting with a lesser number of members present.ó    
 
Thank you for your service to our country and may God Bless each of you. 
 
Go Royals & Semper Fi! 
 
Pat Grove , Commander 

     #ÏÍÍÁÎÄÅÒ 0ÁÔ 'ÒÏÖÅ 
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FROM THE 1st VICE COMMANDER - We are running behind last yearõs membership and we need to con-
tact members who need to renew or reinstate their membership in order to reach this yearõs goal. Do your 
part to contact those you know and make sure theyõve paid their dues. 

FROM THE AUXILIARY -  We will soon be holding our election of officers. Please contact 
us to find out the date of our election of officers for 2017 - 2018. 
 

FROM THE S.A.L.  -  We are close to reaching our membership goal. If you know someone who should be a 
member of our Squadron or need to renew or reinstate their membership in the Squadron, please do so as 
soon as you can. 
 
We will be holding election of officers for 2017 - 2018 at our May meeting. If you want to 
know about the duties of an office in the Squadron or wish to run for office be sure to attend 
our May meeting. 

JEROME L. GOOLSBY , COMMANDER                                        

AVOID ANY FUTURE DUES INCREASES OR  
MISSING A DUES PAYMENT 

GET A PAID-UP-FOR-LIFE (PUFL) OR  
VERY-IMPORTANT -MEMBER (VIM )  

MEMBERSHIP TODAY 
CONTACT THE POST ADJUTANT FOR DETAILS  

MARTY BARNES, UNIT PRESIDENT  

FROM THE POST ADJUTANT - Nomination of officers for 2017 - 2018 will occur at our April meeting 
(April 18, 2017), and election of officers will occur at our May meeting (May 16, 2017). Anyone interested 
in running for an office in the Post needs to be sure to attend the April meeting. 
 
We will also be selecting our delegates to the District and Department Convention at our May meeting. 
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April - June Events 

http://events.ponypost359.org/  

¶ Apr. 16     ñ    EASTER SUNDAY  

¶ Apr. 18     ñ    Regular Meeting , 7:30 PM 

                             Nomination for Post Officers 

¶ Apr. 26     ñ    S. A. L. Meeting, 7:00 PM 

       Auxiliary Meeting,  7:00 PM 

¶ Apr. 28     ñ    ARBOR DAY  

¶ May 8       ñ   TRUMAN DAY  

¶ May 16    ñ   Regular Meeting , 7:30 PM  

  Election of Post Officers and District and 

  Department Convention Delegates 

¶ May 20    ñ  ARMED FORCES DAY  

¶ May 29      ñ  MEMORIAL DAY  

¶ May 31    ñ    S. A. L. Meeting, 7:00 PM 

     Auxiliary Meeting,  7:00 PM 

¶ June 11      ñ  DISTRICT MEETING  

                 Post 49, Rock Port, 1:30 PM 

¶ June 14      ñ  FLAG DAY  

¶ June 18      ñ  FATHERõS DAY 

¶ June 20      ñ  Regular Meeting , 7:30 PM                             

¶ June 29      ñ  S. A. L. Meeting, 7:00 PM 

                           Auxiliary Meeting , 7:00 PM  

THE POST FUNERAL DETAIL NEEDS VOLUNTEERS SO THEY MAY  
CONTINUE PROVIDING HONORS TO OUR DEPARTED COMRADES 

 
IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING  

THIS VITAL AND IMPORTANT WORK,  
CONTACT ROGER MILLER 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       

April 2017 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

May 2017 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

June 2017 

2%-%-"%2 /52 &!,,%. 
(%2/%3 /.  
-%-/2)!, $!9 

 
MAY 29, 2017 



PAGE 4 THREE FIVE NINER NEWS 

TRUMAN DAY 
 

MAY 8, 2017 

157th ANNIVERSARY OF 
 

THE PONY EXPRESS 
 

APRIL 3, 2017 

FLAG DAY 
 

JUNE 14, 2017 
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WHEN FINAL ARRANGEMENTS ARE BEING 
MADE FOR A DECEASED MEMBER OF  

POST 359, PLEASE REQUEST THAT THE  
FUNERAL HOME HAVE THE POST 359  

HONOR GUARD PROVIDE THE GRAVESIDE 
HONORS AS A  FINAL SALUTE TO A  

COMRADE IN ARMS. 

THREE FIVE NINER NEWS is 
published by a member of the 
National American Legion Press 

Association 

The Legion is the best and largest advocate for veterans on Capitol Hill. Various groups, organizations 
and business concerns pay hundreds of millions of dollars to lobby Congress for what they want. Donõt 
YOU deserve to have someone lobby for you, the veteran? Even if you never participate actively in the 
Post your dues help the Legion advocate for your rights and support our local community efforts.  
 
If you know someone who needs to re-join our Post or should be a member of the Legion, get them signed 
up today. 
 

- - - - -  Jerome L. Goolsby, Post Adjutant 

AT&T is offering a 15% discount to military veterans for their wireless phone service. In order to obtain this 
discount you must come to the AT&T Retail Store at The Shoppes at North Village, 5107 N Belt Hwy #115, 
St Joseph, Missouri with your DD 214, retired military ID card, VA Card, receipt of pension payment or 
other proof that you are a military veteran to sign up for the service. You can obtain more information on 
this service by calling the AT&T Retail Store at The Shoppes at North Village at (816) 390 - 8099. 
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Our current Bar & Grill operation help fund our program efforts. By patronizing our Post you help send 
a young man to Boys State to learn how government works, provide assistance to veterans in need and 
provide a location for veterans to socialize and commiserate. Remember - we need your support in or-
der to maintain our current Headquarters. 
 
We have daily specials and give a 10% discount to any veteran or active duty member with ID as well 
as to current members of the Post, Squadron and Auxiliary with their membership card. Carry-out is also 
available. Using that discount over the course of a year will more than pay for your membership in the 
Legion Family. 
 
A copy of our menu is online at http://events.ponypost359.org/. Please call the Post to make sure of 
current prices as the menu can change prior to being updated on the web site. 

SUPPORT YOUR POST BY PATRONIZING OUR BAR & GRILL  

The Kansas City Mobile Vet Center will be at the Mosaic Life Center in Saint Joseph (next to 
HyVee) every 2nd and 4th Tuesday from 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM to help veterans with VA is-
sues and other services. 
 
Any questions can be addressed to the St. Joseph Vet Center Team (T. J. McGuire, Jennifer 
Thornton or Michael Focke) at 816 - 753 - 1866. 


